
2023-PD-DXR-008    Page 1 of 3 

Field Safety Notice

MobileDiagnost wDR 
Expiration of Software Certificate Validity Preventing Users from System Log In 

May 18, 2023 

Dear Customer, 

Philips has identified a software login issue associated with specific models of MobileDiagnost wDR 
systems running on Windows 10 operating system. This Field Safety Notice is intended to inform you 
about: 

1. What the problem is and under what circumstances it can occur

Philips has become aware of a software login issue associated with specific models of
MobileDiagnost wDR systems running on Windows 10 operating system preventing use of the
system. This issue occurred because the software certificate protecting the Eleva user login
expired on May 15, 2023. Therefore, if you log out or reboot your system, you will be
prevented from logging in.

2. Hazard/harm associated with this issue

Please be assured that this issue is not related to a security breach. There is no impact on the
security credentials of your system and no impact on the data privacy of your system.

Rebooting or logging out of your system will result in the system becoming inoperable which
will potentially result in delay in diagnosis.

3. Affected products and how to identify them

Refer to Table 1 for the list of impacted model names, model numbers (REF), and software
versions. The model name and model number (REF) can be found on the system label, as
indicated in Figure 1.

Table 1. Impacted Systems

Model Name Model Number (REF) Software Version 

MobileDiagnost wDR 

712007 2.2.0, 2.2.1, 2.2.2, 2.2.3 

712006 2.2.0, 2.2.1, 2.2.2, 2.2.3 

712004 2.1 with Windows 10 Upgrade 

712002 2.1 with Windows 10 Upgrade 

This document contains important information for the continued safe and proper use of 
your equipment 

Please review the following information with all members of your staff who need to be aware of 
the contents of this communication. It is important to understand the implications of this 

communication. 

Please retain this letter for your records. 
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Field Safety Notice Response Form 

Reference: MobileDiagnost wDR - Expiration of Software Certificate Validity (FCO71200226, 
FCO71200228) 

Instructions:  Please complete and return this form to Philips promptly and no later than 30 days from 
receipt. Completing this form confirms receipt of the Field Safety Notice, understanding of the issue, 
and required actions to be taken. 

Customer/Consignee/Facility Name: 

Street Address:  

City/State/ZIP/Country:  

Customer Actions: 

• To prevent the system from becoming inoperable, do not reboot or log out of your system
until Philips has implemented the software correction.

• Circulate this notice to all users of the device so that they are aware of the issue.

• Complete and return the attached response form to Philips promptly and no later than 30 days
from receipt.

We acknowledge receipt and understanding of the accompanying Field Safety Notice and confirm that 
the information from this notification has been properly distributed to all users that handle the 
MobileDiagnost wDR system. 

Name of person completing this form: 

Signature:  

Printed Name:   

Title:   

Telephone Number:  

Email Address:   

Date 
(DD/MM/YYYY): 

Please complete and return the response form to Philips via email to PD.CNR@Philips.com 




